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Attorney General Steve Marshall Welcomes Alabama Supreme Court Decision Upholding 
Alabama’s Memorial Preservation Act 

State Supreme Court Overturns Lower Court Decision in Birmingham’s  
Linn Park Monument Case 

(MONTGOMERY) — Alabama Attorney General Steve Marshall welcomed a decision 
by the Alabama Supreme Court Wednesday overturning a lower court ruling against 
Alabama’s Memorial Preservation Act of 2017 in a case involving the Confederate 
Soldiers and Sailors Monument in Linn Park in Birmingham. 

“The Alabama Supreme Court reached the correct conclusion today in reversing the 
Jefferson County Circuit Court decision striking down Alabama’s Memorial 
Preservation Act,” said Attorney General Steve Marshall.  “The Supreme Court’s ruling 
is a victory for the Alabama law which seeks to protect historical monuments.  The City 
of Birmingham acted unlawfully when it erected barriers to obstruct the view of the 
114-year-old Confederate Soldiers and Sailors Monument in Linn Park.” 

The Supreme Court also ordered that the City of Birmingham be fined a total of $25,000 
for its violation of state law. 

“I wish to thank the staff of the Attorney General’s Constitutional Defense Section, 
including Assistant Attorney General Brad Chynoweth, for their hard work in seeing 
this case to a successful conclusion,” added Attorney General Marshall. 

A copy of the court opinion is linked here. 
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https://www.alabamaag.gov/Documents/news/Ala%20Sup%20Court%20Monument%20Decision.pdf

